Dear Ms Griffiths,

Chiltern Railways’ application to remove Condition 19 re noise/vibration mitigation
I understand that you are the senior planning officer responsible for considering this application.  

I have already lodged some brief in-principle objections to the Chiltern Application to remove the requirement to set out a reasoned noise/mitigation strategy with respect to the track near Dr South’s School in Islip.   These submissions were brief because  only learned about this application very shortly before the consultation period closed (as I understand it, today).  I usually keep my ear to the ground about local developments, so I could not understand how that was.   This meant that I had to respond to the consultation in principle only, without the possibility of first examining the Arup evidence prepared by Oxford City Council or taking my own engineering advice about issues specific to the Dr South’s site.   I would also like to take my own advice from colleagues with greater expertise than myself in planning and environmental law as to whether the proposal to remove Condition 19 raises specific procedural obligations in relation to disclosing information and/or impact assessment.

I am sure that there are plenty of other parents at the school who will have real concerns about the Chiltern application, but will not have had time to investigate the issue sufficiently or to put in comments or information which may properly inform the Planning Committee’s decision as to whether or not to lift the condition.

I have recently learned that the reason the issues came to the attention of Islip residents and Dr South’s parents so late is that the application was inadvertently logged under the wrong ward on the Council’s website and so was not picked up through the usual channels (such as the Parish Council and/or our local councillor).

This means that the Gunning principles on fair consultation have almost certainly not been complied with.   Affected consulters have not been given enough time and information to make meaningful responses.   As you will be aware, this is particularly important in the environmental context and may raise concerns under the Aarhus Convention.

I respectfully suggest that the fair course in those circumstances would be for the planning committee to agree, in the interests of fairness, to restart the consultation period in relation to this proposal.  I do not know whether you and/or the chair of the Planning Committee or another lead member have delegated authority to consider this request, or whether this is a matter which the whole Planning Committee should consider.

Please can you consider this observation and get back to me on how the Council intends to proceed on this?

I will copy this email to the Governors of Dr South’s School, the Chair of OBRAG and the Chair of the Parish Council for their information.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Mountfield QC

